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November 2022

We had seven runs in October. This is busier than usual for October, but we do have more
and more people staying later, so it is to be expected.

John, our newest police officer has agreed to take the EMT class. He will take the on-line
class with Allied Medical in the Cities. Sarah and I are getting him his information and start dates. |
think it is great to have more of our police officers becoming EMTs.

I am spending quite a bit of time this month on EKG options research. I think I may have
found some good options. I am going to run them past our medical director and a client that has a
lot of cardiac background as a doctor, to get their advice.

The budget process went quite smoothly. I hope that I answered the Town Board’s
questions and gave them enough information to make decisions.

This is clean-up time for our rigs and our storage closet. | am going through my
spreadsheets and inventory to discard any expired items and just doing general cleaning,
organizing and labeling needed.

We will be receiving new protocols from the State of Wisconsin. This has been a huge effort
on the part of the council for the last year and our Medical Director has overseen and monitored
and made many suggestions. We took the new state protocols and developed them into a practical
set for field work. These protocols are for the entire upper part of the state. There will be some
training involved this winter to become current. Our refresher is this winter as well, and it will
cover many of the changes. Nothing is brand new, just a lot of good updates.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Dalzell, Madeline Island Ambulance Service



